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Hidden Ridge Homeowners Association, Inc.
PO Box 976

Monticello, NY 12701

845-794-7173 extension 18
Fax: 845-794-4316

Minutes of the Meeting of the Board of Directors
of the Hidden Ridge Homeowners Association

held on August 9, 2015 at 10 a.m. in the

Hidden Ridge Clubhouse, Monticello, New York

Board Members Present - Bonnie Siegel, Lenny Kirschenbaum, Ed Hertz, Fred Hirsh

Board Members Absent - Jerry Bassik, Karen Seltzer, Charles Greenberg

Observers Present  - Peter Morello, Ben Lorick, Michael Valcio, William Stevens, Robbie Schechter,
                                  Stanley Schechter, Eddie Erlich, Brian Kudler, Jill Friedman, Yetta Lynch

                                  Morton Lynch, Betty Fuchs, Shelley Kleinberger

The meeting was called to order by Bonnie Siegel at 10:02 a.m.

The minutes of the Board of Directors meeting held on July 26, 2015 were distributed and read.

Motion:  A motion to accept the minutes of the Board of Directors meeting held on July 26, 2015 as corrected and amended .  Motion made by Lenny Kirschenbaum and seconded by Ed Hertz

Motion passes: 3 yes, 0 no, 1 abstention and 3 absent.

The minutes of the Board of Directors meeting held on August 2, 2015 were distributed and read.

Motion:  A motion to accept the minutes of the Board of Directors meeting held on August 2, 2015 was made by Lenny Kirschenbaum and seconded by Ed Hertz.

Motion passes:  4 yes, 0 no and 3 absent.

President's report - Bonnie Siegel and Fred Hirsh met with the HOA's attorney, Henri Shawn on August 6, 2015,   Fred Hirsh will now be the liaison between the HOA and Henri Shawn. 
Henri Shawn will contact the attorney for Oster Family Fun Park with the name of the lawyer for Veria for him  to try to obtain permission to put a sign indicating the location of the Oster Family Fun Park on the signposts on the corner of Old Liberty Road and Kutsher Road that previously had the Kutsher County Club sign.
Visitors looking for the Oster Family Fun Farm are entering into the Hidden Ridge community because the WAZE GPS system indicates the Oster Family Fun Park is located on or off of Hidden Ridge Drive. The Board will explore a method to advise WAZE to correct this error so people looking for the Oster Family Fun Park will receive appropriate and correct directions.

Oster Family Fun Farm is now permitting Laser Tag to be played on the property adjacent to the Hidden Ridge Property.  People playing Laser Tag are wandering on to the Hidden Ridge property.  The noise from the Laser tag is also disturbing homeowners in Hidden Ridge.

Eddie Erlich and Lenny Kirschenbaum will attempt to speak with Oster about these issues during the week of August 10, 2015.  If the issue cannot be resolved, Lenny Kirschenbaum will check with the Town of Thompson Planning Commission to determine if Laser Tag is permitted on the Oster property.

Sales and rentals
There were no sales or rentals since the last report.  The sale of premises 185 Hidden Ridge Drive is expected to take place during the week on August 10, 2015.  The closing was delayed by the need to obtain approval from the NYS Attorney General and a court order to permit the sale of the property that is owned by a religious organization.

Vice President's Report - no report
Treasurer's Report:


Treasurer Charles Greenberg was absent,  Bonnie Siegel gave the Treasurer's Report


a.  Checking account

$50,070.26


b.  Money Market account

$20,015.15


c.  Reserve 


         $151,279.80


Total



         $221,365.21

We presently have $23,589 more on deposit than we did at the same time last year.  This is largely due to the increase in HOA fees.  Our expenses to date have been approximately $8000 less than those incurred as of the same time last year.

Committee reports:


Advertising committee - no report 

Beautification committee - Many of the flowers planted by the beautification committee are 
dying because they are not being watered. It was suggested that the cul de sac liaison 
coordinate the purchase and planting of flowers for the entrance of their cul de sac.  A 
suggestion was made that one person in each 
cul-de-sac be appointed to water the flowers in 
each cul-de-sac.


The HOA has had an arborist look at 7 trees that will have to be cut down because they are 
too large for our crew to handle.  A few pine trees that were infested with beetles were cut 
down and the wood was burned.  Trees around the street lights will be trimmed by the arborist.  
Tree Tech will be in to do the work on August 14th and 16th.
Trees that are overhanging the 
house in a dangerous manner will be trimmed by our 
maintenance crew.

A question was asked if live trees are being cut down.  It was explained that only trees that are 
infested with beetles or carpenter ants or those posing a danger to a house will be cut down.


Clubhouse - The clubhouse is in good shape


Gem - The August issue of the Gem has been distributed. 

Fred Hirsh made a suggestion that to save printing costs the Gem be distributed on-line.  A 
notice will be put in the September Gem to permit people to sign up to receive the Gem only 
on-line.

Insurance - The Hidden Ridge Homeowners Association insurance policy has come up for 


renewal.  Bonnie Siegel has received the information regarding the policy renewal.  She will 
review the policy with Jerry Bassik to confirm the policy is appropriate and to determine if any 
changes need to be made to the policy.  Once the policy has been reviewed and found to be 
proper, the premium will be paid.


Long Range Planning Committee - The questionnaire has been mailed to all Members.  
Some responses have been received.  A meeting of the committee will be held in the near 
future to consider other proposals for long range improvements in the community.


Maintenance - See Beautification Committee report regarding tree trimming.  If a member 
wants to have a tree overhanging their unit trimmed, please submit a maintenance form.  


Paving and re-paving has been completed for the year.  One storm drain has to be checked to 
determine if additional paving is required after the repair settles or whether the paving can be 
done by the HOA maintenance staff with a cold patch.


Pool and Pool Pavilion - Repairs are continuing on the boards of the pool deck on an as 
needed basis.


Weschler Pool Company  has been contacted to look at the CAT200 chlorinating machine that 
appears to be dispensing too much chlorine into the pool.  The repair should be made during 
the week of 
August 10, 2015.

Safety - Trees around the street lights throughout the community will be trimmed.

Sanitation - The garbage was not collected on Thursday or Friday.  Garbage is to be picked 
up twice a week during the season and once a week off-season.  The Board will deduct an 
appropriate amount from the next bill to reflect that garbage was not collected.


The recycling shed was cleaned.  People are reminded to put all recycling items in the 
appropriate receptacles.


Social Committee - All future events have been listed in the Gem. 

 
A Chinese Auction will be held after the Board meeting to be held on August 23, 2015.  Bonnie 
Siegel is running the event.  She requested assistance in running the event,


Betty Fuchs and Eddie Ehrlich requested the Board appropriate money for a party to be held 
by the pool between 4 p.m and 6 p.m.on the Saturday of the Labor Day weekend.

The Happenings will be performing as the final show of year on Sunday of the Labor Day
 
weekend,


Website -  The Hidden Ridge web site is up and operating.  The August edition of the Gem 
has been posted on the web site

Items for Discussion/Action

Labor Day Party by the pool

Motion: By Fred Hirsh seconded by Lenny Kirschenbaum to appropriate and spend up to $500 for a

party and entertainment to be held on the pool deck between 4 p.m. and 6 p.m. on Saturday of the Labor Day weekend,

Motion passed:  4 yes 0 no 3 absent.  

Party and entertainment to be chaired and arranged by Betty Fuchs and Eddie Erlich.

Amendments to the By-Laws:  Fred Hirsh reported he had reviewed the By-Laws and Offering Plan and found the by-laws could be amended in 3 ways; (1) by proposed amendment at the HOA's annual meeting, (2) at a special meeting of the members of the HOA called by the President at the request of the Board or (3) by special meeting called upon presentation to the Secretary of a petition signed by at least fifty percent (50%) of the members of the HOA.
At the request of the Board, the President, Bonnie Siegel,  will call a special meeting of the Members for August 30, 2015 at 10 a.m. to consider a proposed amendment to Article XII of the By-Laws regarding amendment to the By-Laws.

Fred Hirsh will draft the proposed amendment,.  
Notices regarding the special meeting, absentee ballots and proxies will be prepared and mailed to the Members during the week of August 10, 2015.
Water/Pipes - Fred Hirsh reported he had reviewed the offering plan and the tariff regarding water service in Hidden Ridge.  The tariff makes Crystal Water Supply Company, Inc,. responsible for the maintenance of the mains, service up to the unit property line and other water facilities.  The tariff also makes Crystal Water Supply Company, Inc., responsible for providing water at pressure between 20 psi and 100 psi and to maintain normal pressure of between 35 psi and 60 psi.  The Declaration of Covenants, Restrictions, Easements, Charges and Liens makes the HOA responsible for the water pipes and valves outside the Homes as defined by The Covenants.

The Board will consider possible changes to the policies regarding repairs to the curb valves and will advise the contractors who generally close homes for the winter of their responsibility regarding the curb valves.

The Board recommended the owners of the units that had frozen water pipes leading to their units to file a complaint with the New York State Department of Public Service.

The Board will also file a complaint with the New York State Department of Public Service relating to the units that did not have water because of frozen pipes, the delays Crystal Water Supply Company, Inc. engaged in repairing broken pipes within the complex and the failure of the contractor hired by Crystal Water Supply Company, Inc. to repave the area that was dug up to make the necessary repairs.

Security Gates

The Board has received a proposal from Ketcham Fencing, Inc. regarding the installation of security gates at the Friedman Road and Old Liberty Road entrances to the Hidden Ridge property.  A copy of the proposal was distributed to the Board members present at the meeting.  Further action on the security gates was postponed to permit the members of the Board who were present at the meeting to review the proposal and to permit the members of the Board who were absent to be provided with and review a copy of the proposal.

Repair of Clubhouse walkway

The HOA has received 2 estimates for the repairs of the Clubhouse walkway.  One of the estimates was not sufficiently specific to permit discussion.  Further action on the repair was postponed pending receipt of an estimate indicating specifics about each item of work to be performed and the cost for those items

Getting Ready for Winter 2015-2016

Lenny Kirschenbaum reported that the HOA is looking into purchasing heating cables to be placed in the valley in the A Units to prevent ice damming.  The cost has not yet been determined.  It has not yet been determined whether the HOA or the individual unit owner will bear the cost of the heating cables

The HOA is still looking to purchase a salt spreader and another truck for plowing the roads and cul-de-sacs.

The HOA purchased 25 containers that were distributed around the complex last winter for storage of calcium to be spread on ice.  Each container cost about $25.  Only 6 of these containers can be located.  The HOA will consider charging a deposit to any homeowner who wants a calcium container this winter.
Good and Welfare - None.

Next scheduled meeting and adjournment 

The next board meeting is scheduled for August 23, 2015 at 10 a.m. in the Hidden Ridge Club House.

Motion: There being no further business, on motion by Lenny Kirschenbaum seconded by Ed Hertz the meeting was adjourned

Motion passed 4 yes, 0 no 3 absent.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:35 a.m.








Respectfully submitted,








Fred Hirsh









Secretary
